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SPORTS INFORMATION 

Come out and support our team! 

Tournament 
On Thursday, October 25th at 6:00 pm. don't forget to come 
out and support our girls in the District Tournament against 
Delaware Christian! This is going to be a great game that you 
do not want to miss! Location is Worthington Christian Middle 
School.  Please use this address in your GPS or you will 
find yourself at the high school and not the gymnasium:  
8225 Worthington Galena Rd. Westerville, 43081 which is 
located at the Grace Polaris church.  The building will have a 
big red painted sign that says Gymnasium entrance; please 
enter through those doors and the gyms are to the right.  
If we win we will then play on Saturday at 2:00pm in the 
District Championship, at the same location. 
 
Basketball Parent & Student Meetings 
OHSAA requires that there be a parent meeting with the 
coaches and parents before every season.  At least one 
parent needs to be present along with their student. 
 

 HS Boys’ basketball meeting: Tuesday, October 23rd, 
from 5:45-6:15 (after conditioning).  

 HS Girls’ basketball meeting: Friday, October 26th, at 
4:30.   

 
Sports’ Physicals 
Don’t forget – you are required to have sports physicals on 
file BEFORE the first practice.  Sports physical forms are 
available in the office.   
 

 
Go Flames! 

 

Lunch with grandparents this 
Friday, no need to pack. 

 

Don’t forget to 

collect and turn in 

those box tops! 

FOR PARENT 
 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Parent/Teacher Conferences are 
coming up NEXT WEEK on 
Monday, October 29th and 
Tuesday, October 30th.  An email 
went out last week from “Sign-Up 
Genius” for you to sign up for time 
with your student’s teachers.  If you  

do not receive the e-mail, please notify the office.  Although 
it is not mandatory that you meet with every teacher, we 
HIGHLY recommend it.  Please note the change for the 
dates of the conferences.  They are on Monday and 
Tuesday instead of a Tuesday and Thursday as they have 
always been in the past.   If you do not find a time that 
works for you, contact the office to set an appointment with 
your teachers.   
 
Grandparents’ Day 
Grandparents’ Day is coming up on Friday, October 26th. 
Please have your donated food items labeled with your 
name and in the kitchen Friday morning.   Also, just a 
reminder that this is for Grand-parents only.  As much 
as we would love to have parents join us, we would not 
be able to accommodate such a large group.   
 
Report Cards 
Our staff will be working diligently to get the report cards 
ready for you to view.  We will send out an email notifying 
you when they are ready to be viewed. 
 

Picture Retakes 
Picture Retake Day is Wednesday, October 
31st.  If your child was absent on picture day, or 

if you wish to have your student take retakes, 
please send the packet of pictures back with 
your student that day.  (The pictures should be 
arriving soon.)    

 

Book Character Day! 
Students will get to dress up on Wednesday, Nov 7th.  They 
can dress up as their favorite book character, historical 
figure, or Bible character!  If you choose to not dress as a 
character you must be in school uniform.  If you are not in 
uniform, make sure you know the name of your character 
and what book!  Casual day dress code applies; character 
attire must be approved by your homeroom teacher.  
 
Festival Apple Butter, Amish Peanut Butter & Jam 
There are still jars left!  Come get before they’re gone! 
  

 

 

 
 

FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR’S DESK 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7BcaoaNyM6g   
Click the above link to watch a video from Mr. Kauffman! 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Fall Work Morning ç November 3rd! 

All hands needed to accomplish much! 

SPECIAL Hot Lunch   
Wednesday, October 31 ST 

The Sr. Class   
We will be serving a Spanish  meal!  

 

Kindergarten -2: $3.00  Grades 3-12:  $3.50  
 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7BcaoaNyM6g


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First quarter Art is in the books and I am so proud 
of what the students accomplished! 

 
 

The Booster club would lik e to thank our GOLD  

Level Sponsors for their support!  

Country Closet Thrift Shop, Plain City Village 
Market, Plain City Animal Hospital, Buckeye 

State Pipe, Yutzy Farm Market, The Glassman, 
R&T Yoder Electric 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

OCTOBER 
25 – District Semifinals for Volleyball 
26 – Grandparents’ Day 
26 – Basketball Parent Meeting 
29 – Fire Fighter Phil to visit K-4th Grades 
29 -Parent Teacher Conferences 4:00 – 8:00 
30 -Parent Teacher Conferences 4:00 – 6:00 
31 – School Picture retakes 
 

November 
          1-2 – ACSI Professional Dev. Day NO  SCHOOL 
             3 - Fall Work Morning – Please plan to come! 
             5 -  College Credit Plus Meeting 7:00 pm 
          6&8 - ACT Aspire  Testing for grades 7,8,9 & 10 
 7 – Book Character Day! 
             9 - November Bible Memory 
           10 – Spanish Pie Fundraiser 
           12 – Special Chapel with Dave $ Cindy Bintz 
           16 – Meet the team night & Alumni Basketball  
                   game 6:00 pm. 
      19-23 - Thanksgiving Break 
 

December 
             1 -  Jr High & High School Performance at  
                   Christmas Under the Clock 
             2 -  High school Performance at Rosedale Bible  
                   College 
             7 - Christmas Program at 7:00 p.m.  
           14 - December Bible Memory 

            20- Jan 2  - Christmas Break  

Counselors' Corner 
 

Save These Dates: 
October 25  
Deadline to apply for the Horatio Alger Scholarship ($55,000 or 
lower adjusted gross family income).  To learn more and apply visit 
scholars.horatioalger.org. 
 
November 2  
Register for the SAT by this date in order to take the test on 
December 1.  
Register for the ACT by this date in order to take the test on 
December 8.                  
 
November 5 
Shekinah's annual informational meeting for students (7th-12th) 
and their parents about College Credit Plus will be Monday,  
November 5 at 7:00 in Room 109A. Everyone knows the high cost 
of getting a college education. College Credit Plus is open to 

college-ready students in grades 7-12. Funded by state 
education dollars, the program can help students earn college 
and high school credits at the same time by taking college courses 
from community colleges or universities.  College reps from area 

colleges have been invited to attend that evening. Those who 
have confirmed that they will be here are MVNU, OCU, RBC, 
Cedarville University, Urbana University and OSU.  We're 

waiting for a response from Columbus State.  If you are 

considering doing College Credit Plus for the 2019 -2020 

school year, please come to this meeting . 

 

November 6 

Prudential Spirit of Community Awards 

Are you a middle level or high school student (grades 5-

12) who's making a difference through volunteering?  Apply 

for a 2019 Prudential Spirit of Community Award and you 

could win $1000 and a trip to Washington D.C. in May.  The 

deadline for applications is November 6, 2018.  Access the 

application at spirit.prudential.com or nassp.org/spirit.  See 

Mrs. Shetler for more details. 

 

November 6 

Parents & students join OCUOnline Plus on Tuesday, November 6 at 
7-8 pm ET for a Virtual Open House!  
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/7272262658964769026 
Find out about OCU’s newest online bachelor’s degree program – 
OCUOnline Plus.  
In this Virtual Open House, you'll learn about the online degree 
program, opportunities to study abroad in places like Italy, ways to 
earn credits while gaining real-world experience, and more.  
Just $4500/semester, OCUOnline Plus offers 100% online bachelor's 
degree PLUS options to blend in credit-bearing experiences. 
 

November 6 & 8 

ACT  Aspire Testing for the students in Grades 7-10 who have 

signed up to take the test is scheduled for the mornings of 

Tuesday, November 6 and Thursday, November 8.  

 

Apple Pies for the Holidays  

The Spanish III Class is once again selling those 

delicious Dutch apple pies!  They are just in time 

for the Holidays.  These pies are unbaked and 

can be stored in the freezer.  Call today to order 

your fresh, made-from- scratch, 9” Dutch apple 

pies – just $12.00 each!  Pies may be picked up at     

 Shekinah or deliver 

 on Saturday,  

   November  

10th between 

  9:30 a.m. 

     and  

12:00 noon.   
 

https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/7272262658964769026


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s happening in art? A note from Mrs. Groh! 

 
Elementary students focused on the Art Elements Line and Shape: 

 First and Second Graders did this by creating Line Turtles and Shape 

Skyscrapers.  

 Third and Fourth Graders were inspired by the architecture of St. Basil's 

Cathedral and the paintings of Joan Miro for their Line Cathedrals and 

Shape Animal Drawings.  

 Fifth and Sixth Graders made action Self Portraits in the style of Degas and 

are creating a Name Collage in the style of Matisse and his Organic Shapes. 

 

Junior High and High School: 

 Junior High students also practiced lines by doing an Optical Illusion piece 

after looking at Op Art from the 1960's. Now they are completing Persian 

Tile Art.  

 Art 1 students made shoe drawings and Zentangles which primarily focused 

on Line. Currently, they are completing several drawing and shading exercises 

in their sketchbooks, preparing for their Still Life drawing.  

 Art 2 students made paintings for the Shekinah Festival Auction, and are in 

the midst of  Pen and Ink drawings that will be amazing! 

 

Please note that I am saving completed art projects so they can be displayed in the 

Arts Gala that will take place on April 5. Mark your calendars for this exciting 

event! In the meantime, please enjoy the art displays in the front hall of the 

school.  

 

Thanks for sending me such hard-working, creative students! Mrs. Groh 

 

 

 


